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February 18, 2009 

Dr. Bruce Hollett, Chair 
University Council 
College of Veterinary Medicine 
227 Veterinary Medicine 
CAMPUS MAIL 

Dear Dr. Hollett, 

On February 16, 2009, the Educational Affairs Committee voted to forward the attached revisions to 
Academic Affairs Policy 4.06 - Class Attendance and Academic Affairs Policy 4.07-2 - Policy on 
Mandatory Assignments, Tests, and Quizzes During Reading Days and the Final Instructional Day of a 
Course to the Executive Committee of University Council for consideration and placement on the March 
19, 2009 University Council agenda. 

If you have questions concerning these items, please feel free to call (706) 542-3161 or contact me by 
email at susieq@uga.edu. 

Sincerely, 

~~,~ 
Susan C. Quinlan, Chair
 
Educational Affairs Committee
 

SCQ/dcb 

Attachment 

C: Ms. Rebecca Macon, Registrar 

Franklin House • Athens, Georgia 30602
 
An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Institution
 



Discussion: Clarification for what is allowed on the final instructional day of a course. Proposed changes in 
italics & underlined. 

Academic Affairs Policy Manual 
Section: 4.07 Miscellaneous Course Policies 
4.07-2 Policy on Mandatory Assignments, Tests, and Quizzes During Reading Days and the Final 

Instructional Day of a Course 

Final Examinations 
Final Examination Policy 
A final examination schedule is produced each semester by the Office ofthe Vice President for 
Instruction. No time and date departures from the examination schedule should occur without prior 
approval ofthe dean ofthe school or college and the Vice President for Instruction. Similar advance 
approval also must be obtained to administer standardized, departmental"mass" examinations to 
groups of students enrolled in the same course. 

Although there are special courses where a final examination ofthe regular type may not be 
appropriate, each student must be provided the opportunity to stand for a final examination as part of 
the completion of a full instructional term. Each instructor has the authority to design and administer 
the final examination in whatever manner is appropriate. Additionally, the instructor has the authority 
to structure the course syllabus and content so that the final examination may be a summative 
evaluation of the entire term's work or a portion ofthe term's work. Take home exams are permissible 
as long as the exams are not due earlier than the final examination time slot as assigned by the 
University. 

Final Examination Schedule Conflicts 
With the consent of the academic department, the individual faculty instructor has authority to manage 
students who have conflicts with the final examination schedule. A student with three final 
examinations scheduled within the same calendar day or two examinations at the same time may 
petition to reschedule one exam to a different time or day. If one of the conflicting final examinations is 
a mass exam, then it will be rescheduled. The instructions for rescheduling are located at the following 
web sites: www.bulletin.uga.edu or www.curriculumsystems.uga.edu. 

Policy on Mandatory Assignments, Tests, and Quizzes During Reading Days and the Final Instructional 
Day of a Course 
Reading Days--Reading Days are designed to provide time for students to prepare for final examinations. 
No mandatory assignments scheduled for completion during the Reading Days, either for course work or 
extra-curricular or co-curricular activities shall be given to students by University personnel. Exceptions 
for good cause can be made to this policy by the Vice President for Instruction. Nothing in this policy 
limits the ability of instructors to schedule optional study reviews for their students during these days. 

Final Instructional Day--No tests or quizzes are to be administered on the final instructional day of a 
course, unless the course has not been assigned a final examination time slot by the University. All labs 
may administer tests or quizzes on the final instructional day. For purposes of this policy, student 
presentations to the class in a seminar or graduate course shall not be considered a test or a quiz. 

Admission to Course Examinations 

Students who have not registered for the course will not be admitted to the final examination, and only 
under extraordinary circumstances will they be admitted to the examination unless they have attended 
at least 50 percent ofthe total class and laboratory exercises held in the course. 




